
Kelly Williams, the Marketing Administrator for 
The Bentley Scottsdale Seventh Annual Polo Cham-
pionships invited ACTC to bring some of our classic 
Thunderbirds to be part of their Horses and Horse-
power display.  The request was for us to arrive as a 
group at 8:30 AM and remain until 6:00 PM. 

In usual ACTC style, a squadron of 13 Thunder-
birds arrived on time.  We were rewarded for our 
punctuality with great parking in two rows just inside 
the entrance. 

After we had situated our cars, we were in-
formed the folks from Molina Fine Jewelers had gra-
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ciously reserved tables for us in their hospitality tent.  
While the weather was a little warm, we visited and 
enjoyed the dayôs many activities in a very comforta-
ble environment and enjoyed cool drinks and a de-
lightful lunch of cooked salmon and chicken. 

The Polo Championships included four match-
es featuring some of the worldôs best polo players 
riding magnificent mounts.  An excellent opportunity 
for many of us to see our first polo match. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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THE OTHER SIDE OF THE PORTHOLE 
    
  Two years ago, last month I was 
elected as your ACTC President and re-
elected last year to serve in 2016.  It has 
been a great honor to serve as your Presi-

dent for these past two years, and I must say that I thor-
oughly enjoyed my two terms in the position, but it is now 
time to turn the Club over to Madam President Jean Frus-
cello and her team. 

While I did serve as President in 1983, I had been 
away from the Club for some thirty years, and this term in 
office gave me the opportunity to get reacquainted with 
several of the members, some old and some new.   

I had some of the greatest people around helping 
me get things accomplished in the Club and you all know 
you always measure a leaderôs success by the people 
around them.  I was successful due to the support I had 
from the Board Members, Committee Members, and vol-
unteers over the past two years who spent many hours 
and days working to make this a great Club.  This dedica-
tion has been the story from the day Jack Jordan and his 
team started the Club in 1970.  People step up ñto pro-
mote the admiration, ownership, care and maintenance of 
the two passenger 1955, 1956 and 1957 Thunderbirds.ò 
The objective was to meet, socialize and maintain the 
spirit of good fellowship and participate in activities includ-
ing the use of the classic Thunderbirds.  I embraced this 
objective two years ago, and I still see it as our mission 
statement.  Itôs what we do. 

I look forward to working with Jean and her team in 
the year to come and will do everything I can to support 
her to continue to make this the greatest Thunderbird 
Club in CTCI.   

I must give special thanks to Chris Ames, Chuck 
Young, Jim Cook and Danny Kim for helping this Club 
stay on track with CTCI and bringing the Club into the 
21st century with their computer skills and technical prow-
ess.  They have spared no effort to made it happen, and 
CTCI has applauded us for our updated approach to serv-
ing our members. 

Folks, I thank you and sincerely appreciate my 
ACTC family of friends I have come to love this past two 
years. 

 I will leave you with this standing reminder: ñIf it 
runs, then drive it!ò 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Remember to wear your  
 name tag to meetings!   

 
Thereôs a $1 fine  
for failure to do so! 

Jim Rodgers 

ARCHIVES REFLECTIONS 

Twenty-five years ago the 
1991 ACTC Christmas Party 
was held at the Hyatt Regency 
Hotel in downtown Phoenix on 
December 14.  Some very fa-
miliar current Club Members 
were part of the Christmas Par-
ty Committee back then.  Larry 
and Nancy Meskimen, Bonita 
Lilly and Lynne Silvernale all 
put in long hours and a lot of 
hard work over many months to make that party a 
big success.  Nancy`s and Lynne`s mothers even 
pitched in to help out.  Larry and Nancy auditioned a 
real live band and hired it to play at the party.  Some 
comments heard were "Awesome," "Outstanding," 
ñToo hip to quit," "One more time" and é "Too loud," 
did I say that? 

Unwrapped gifts were collected for the Salva-
tion Army and outgoing ACTC President Janet 
Weaver was presented with the ñCeremonial Gavel" 
by Buck Hoag, who also thanked Janet and her crew 
on behalf of all the Club Members for a job well 
done.  Another great year in ACTC became history. 

Stewart Wright 

mailto:TbirdReo@cox.net?subject=ACTC
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2016 CALENDAR OF ACTC EVENTS 

September 22-24 Run to the Pines 
Graziano 

October 7 ACTC Night at the Pavilions 
Havel 

October 15 Meeting - Pot Luck PERA Park 
Lynch 

October 19-22 Run to the Sun - Lake Havasu 
Musselmann & Falkenberry 

November 4 50ôs Theme Party 
McKee 

November 12 Meeting 

December 2 Christmas Light Run 
Bialy 

December 9 Christmas Party 
Phoenix Country Club 

 

PLEASE  NOTE ! 
 

All dates and events listed above are tentative 
and subject to change.  Please check the calendar 
each month for updates. 

2017 CALENDAR OF ACTC EVENTS 

December 13 Arizona Retirement Home Party 
Rodgers 

December 17 Christmas Party 
Foster 

  

January 15 Meeting 

January 27-29 
 

Back to Tubac 
Marchisotto 

February 12 Meeting 

February 18-19 Winter Weekend 
Wagner 

March 2-5 
 

Midnight at the Oasis 
Dolan 

March 12 Meeting 

March 18 ACTC Tech Day 
Falkenberry and Kowalski 

March 25 Progressive Dinner- Wagner, 
Musselmann, G&J Thompson 

April 8 ACTC Night at the Pavilions 
Havel 

April 9 Meeting - Officersô Picnic 
PERA Park - Lynch 

April 15 Silver Rose Induction Parade 
Havel 

May 5-7 Route 66 Fun Run 
 

May 13 Lake Pleasant Dinner Cruise 
Gene Andersen 

May 21 Meeting 

June 11 Meeting 

July 16 Meeting 

August 2-6 CTCI Regional Convention 

September 10 Meeting 

 
ELEANOR ROOSEVELT WROTE 

 
Many people will walk in and out of your life, 

but only true friends will leave footprints in your heart. 
 

To handle yourself, use your head; 
to handle others, use your heart. 

 
Anger is only one letter short of danger. 

 
If someone betrays you once, it is his fault; 
if he betrays you twice, it is your fault. 

 
Great minds discuss ideas; 
Average minds discuss events; 
Small minds discuss people. 

 
He who loses money, loses much; 

He, who loses a friend, loses much more; 
He, who loses faith, loses all. 

 
Beautiful young people are accidents of nature, 
But beautiful old people are works of art. 

 
Learn from the mistakes of others. 

You can't live long enough to make them all yourself. 
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TREASURER: Tom Wagner reported the cur-
rent balance in both the checking and rainy day 
accounts. 
AUDITOR:  Terry Duquette had no report. 
EX-OFFICIO:  Gregg Thurston had no report.  
MEMBER-AT-LARGE:  Frank Graziano 

thanked Jim Rodgers for his leadership this year.  
Also thanked the out-going Board Members; Myrna 
Foster, Dede Ross and of course, himself.  

PUBLIC RELATIONS:  Don Henderson had 
no report. 

NEWSLETTER:  Chris Ames had no report.  
NOMINATING: John Marchisotto had no re-

port. 
MEMBERSHIP:  Ken Falkenberry stood in for 

Jim Cook who was not in attendance due to car is-
sues, and reported membership stands at 118 house-
holds; 215 members and 101 T-Birds. There are 18 
(55's), 29 (56's) and 54 (57's).  

HISTORIAN:  Duane Foster had no report.  
WEBMASTER/E-MAIl COORDINATOR: Chuck 

Young reported that anything you want to know is 
online now.  

CTCI:  Chuck Thompson had no report. 
TELEPHONE COMMITTEE:  Kathy Marchisot-

to had no report. 
PARLIAMENTARIAN:  Mike Wood reported  

that 17 T-birds were driven to this monthôs meeting.  
Also noted were a ô56 Chevy, a Jeep as well as some 
new Mustangs.  His winner was a Starmist Blue ó57 T
-bird which belongs to John Dalmolin.    

SPLIT THE POT:  John Dalmolin won $107.  
A Lucky guy today; maybe he should have been in 
Las Vegas!  

ELECTION: Officers for 2017 are as follows: 
President, Jean Fruscello; Vice President, Paul Frus-
cello; Treasurer, Tom Wagner; Secretary, Kathy 
Marchisotto; and Member-at-Large, John Marchisot-
to.  Congratulations to all! 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made and 
seconded at 10:22 AM. 

Respectfully submitted,  
Dede Ross, Secretary   

NOVEMBER  MEETING  MINUTES 
 
President Jim Rodgers called the November 

13 meeting to order at 9:42 AM.  We convened at 
Gallagherôs on 7th Street & Union Hills.  Jim start-
ed the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Since this was the election meeting ballots were 
passed out by Ken Falkenberry to those that had not 
voted absentee.  It was announced there would be a 
planning committee meeting on the patio, with every-
one invited, after the regular meeting.  There was a 
motion and second to dispense with the reading of 
the October minutes. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Raffle tickets are being 
sold for a $200 Christmas basket as well as four free 
dinners for the Christmas party.  They are $1 each or 
6 for $5.  You can still buy tickets at the actual Christ-
mas Party prior to the raffle drawings. Myra Foster 
reminded everyone of her 80th Birthday Party to be 
held November 20 at the Deer Valley Airport.  She 
hopes to see everyone there.  Jim Rodgers thanked 
the out-going board for their service this year. 

HOSPITALITY:   Pat Fenlon was introduced 
as a new member.  He lives in Prescott, is semi-
retired and drives a white 1957 T-bird.  Walt Howell 
introduced his guest, Gary Cinader who lives in Pres-
cott Valley.  Terry Duquetteôs son let us know that his 
parents, Effie and Terry Duquette, are celebrating 
their 56th wedding anniversary.  Members lent their 
voices to celebrate member birthdays in November 
and December with an acapella rendition of Happy 
Birthday. 

  ACTIVITIES:  Thank you to the five mem-
bers who drove their cars in the Veterans Day Parade 
in support of Ms. Senior Arizona winners.  And as a 
reminder, a couple more cars are needed to carry the 
dignitaries in the Thanksgiving Day Parade. The 
Christmas Party flyer was with the November news-
letter.  Please refer to the newsletter for details.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Update on the Christmas 
party:  Raffle tickets for a $200 Christmas basket as 
well as four free dinners for the Christmas party are 
for sale.  

NEW BUSINESS:  Jim Rodgers announced 
the President's Charity this year will again be gift 
cards for the residents of Arizona Retirement Homes I 
and II in Scottsdale.  They were very much appreciat-
ed so we'll do it again.  Myrna and Duane will provide 
music for the event. 

WAYS AND MEANS:  Tom McKee once again 
explained the items for sale are listed on the website.  
He was taking orders at the meeting for shirts as the 
order will be placed soon.  

SECRETARY:  Dede Ross had no report.  

 

 

      SHHHHHHé. 
As a courtesy to others, please remem-

ber to turn off your phones or set them on vibrate 
when you enter the meeting room! 

mailto:Dede%20Ross%3cdross15@cox.net%3e
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Members in attendance were: 
Rich Bialy 
Ken Falkenberry & Virginia Snyder 
Paul & Jean Fruscello 

(Continued from page 1) Frank Garrett 
Ken & Kathy Kowalski  
Jack & Nikki Musselmann 
Ron & Debbie Rietman 
Jim Rodgers driving Don Hendersonôs ó57 
Chuck and Judy Thompson 
Gary & Jamie Thompson 
Ed Tracey 
Tom & Yvonne Wagner 
Mike Wood 
I believe we all look forward to being invited 

back for next yearôs Championships. 
Jim Rodgers 

PHOENIX VETERANS DAY PARADE 

On Friday, November 11, Honoring Arizonaôs 
Veterans sponsored itôs twentieth Phoenix Veterans 
Day Parade.  The Parade route covered approxi-
mately two and a half miles, south on Central Avenue 
from Montebello Avenue to Camelback Road, then 
east on Camelback Road to Seventh Street and then 
south on Seventh Street to Indian School Road.  
ACTC provide five cars to transport the Cameo Foun-
dation - Ms. Senior Arizonaôs in the parade. 

Our drivers were Larry Braasch in his and Phyl-
lisôs Bronze ô55 T-bird, Paul Fruscello in his and 
Jeanôs Red ô56 T-bird, Ken Lane in his and Ivaôs Wa-
termelon Red ô34 Ford Cabriolet, Chuck Young in his 
and Lindaôs Fiesta Red ô56 T-bird, and Chris Ames in 
his and Sharonôs Colonial White ô56 T-bird.  And spe-
cial thanks to non-member Jim Huey who joined us 
his Raven Black ó57 T-bird. 

Chris Ames 
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